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IMPORTANT SAFETY NOTICE FROM ANZIGA
Changes to Gas Cylinder Outlet Connections

for Air, Nitrogen and Nitrogen-based mixtures
The Australia and New Zealand Industrial Gas Association (ANZIGA) is the industry association which represents manufacturers of compressed industrial and medical gases in Australia.

The latest version of Australian Standard AS2473 (Valves for compressed gas cylinders) recommends that Air and Nitrogen cylinder outlets be changed from Type 10 and Type 11 outlets to 4 entirely new connections.  Please refer to the following Table:
	Gas
	Existing Connector
	New Outlet Designation

	Nitrogen and Nitrogen-based mixtures up to 200 bar
	Type 10
	Type 50

	Extra High Pressure (EHP) Nitrogen above 200 bar
	Type 11
	Type 51

	Air up to 200 bar
	Type 10
	Type 60

	Extra High Pressure (EHP) Air  above 200 bar
	Type 11
	Type 61


CAUTION:  It is unsafe to use adaptors between cylinder valves 

and manifold leads or regulators
Gas Producers and Distributors in Australia have agreed to an industry-wide, consistent implementation plan.
The main reason for the change is to increase handling safety when working with gases.  
What does this mean to you?
All your Air and Nitrogen cylinders will be supplied with the new side-outlet residual pressure valve at a nominated time.  The conversion schedule will be advised by your Gas Supplier, in due course.
The new outlet will give you the confidence of being able to connect only to the correct gas cylinder.

An additional safety feature of the new valves is the use of residual pressure devices in the outlets.  This will enhance safety and minimise the possibility of back contamination of emptied cylinders. 

Why are we doing this?
There have been concerns raised by the Medical profession, Statutory Authorities and some gas users about the same cylinder valve outlet being used for Oxygen, Air and Nitrogen.  
Standards Australia undertook to revise AS2473 (Valves for Compressed Gas Cylinders) to designate gas specific outlets for these three gases, in line with international best practice.
How will these changes take place?
· ANZIGA has agreed to an industry-wide, consistent implementation plan in order to ensure a seamless cylinder valve change-over program for gas users. 
· The cylinder valve change-over program will be implemented progressively on a State by State basis across Australia.
· The start dates for change-over will be advised by your Gas Supplier.

· Cylinders will only be supplied with the new side-outlet valve at the nominated change-over commencement time. 

What changes will gas users see?
· Users will no longer be able to connect their existing regulators to these new valves.
· Prior to the changeover time, new regulators will be available for purchase from Gas suppliers and/or Regulator suppliers.  Alternatively, it may be possible to have some existing regulators converted to the new side-outlet valve thread by exchanging the existing nut and spigot on the regulator with a new nut and spigot.

· Users with manifold systems will need to change their manifold connections and/or leads prior to the changeover date. 
Your Gas Supplier will help ensure the transition is as smooth as possible.
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